
Sue D’Angelo
Marple Newtown High School
PTO Meeting Minutes – 09.26.2024 @ 6 pm 

Student Report (Jr. VP of Student Union reporting): 
· 8/29 Freshman orientation well attended & went well
· 9/3 Start of the school year
· Health screenings for the year completed
· 9/18 back to school night went well with student representatives on hand
· Picture day was today (9/26)
· 10/5 Bandarama
· 10/10 potential students’ tour
· 10/18 homecoming game
· 10/19 homecoming dance; requesting refreshments & chaperones from PTO
· Spirit week at school: suggesting a free ticket giveaway at Mr. Hand’s guidance for the most spirited student	

Teachers Report (Kerri Confora):
Administration:  
· Graduation is now at 1pm.
· Seniors will not report to the building on 10/9 but will have a senior project activity to complete.
· 9th-11th will take the PSAT.
· The library is being renovated and we hope it is open in early November.

Art Department: Starting a new chapter for NAHS @ MNHS. See mural club for info.
MN Best Buddies: Best Buddies has started the year strong having met 4 times already and developing new opportunities for student inclusion. Last June the Buddies earned a “No Place for Hate” designation for the high school from the Anti-Defamation League. The high school was awarded a banner recognizing this achievement and it was hung in the hallway near the cafeteria.
The club now has over 130 members with weekly attendance ranging from 85 to 95 students per meeting.
Mural Club: Completed the snack bar mural and nearly completed the ticket booth update. Club has been meeting on D days during advisory as we would like to start a new chapter for NAHS. We created & updated NAHS bylaws & constitution. Interested students will be submitting their applications this week and the chapter paperwork will be submitted to NAHS for approval. 
Music Department: The 54th Annual Bandarama will be held on Saturday October 5th at MNHS. Gates open at 5pm with the first band going on at 6pm. MNHS performs at 915pm. More information and the full schedule can be found at: https://usbands.org/events/details.php?ID=959 
College & Career Access Center (CCAC): CCAC Counselors are actively working with our 12th grade students on their college applications and post-secondary plans. College admissions counselors are visiting MNHS during the school day throughout the fall to meet with students (visit schedule available in Naviance). The CCAC counselors are planning two college mini-fairs for our students during the school day: one on October 15th and one on November 1st. Parents are encouraged to continue to check out our monthly College Table Talks (schedule available on the MNHS website under CCAC events).
World Language Department: The WLHS is going on a field trip November 14th to Washington DC to see a Flamenco show at the Gala Theatre and then eat lunch at a French restaurant.
LINK: We are preparing to launch our 23rd LINK weekend at MNHS! The LINK advisors continue to express our gratitude to our wonderful MNHS PTO for their support of LINK which enables us to be sure no student is unable to attend due to cost.
Senior Class of 2025: The Class of 2025 is hosted a Car Wash fundraiser on Sunday, September 22nd from 11am-3pm at Russell Elementary School. Seniors: please be sure to order your cap and gown (link on MNHS website) and turn in your Diploma Information Form!
Renaissance: Term 1 Renaissance membership has been determined and a trip is scheduled for Wednesday, October 23rd to Baltimore, Inner Harbor. The deadline for permission slips is October 1st. The Renaissance advisors are grateful to our MNHS PTO for supporting Renaissance enabling us to keep costs down for our students to participate in Renaissance events.
Culture and Morale Committee: We still have 5 gift cards left and we would love to have more if possible to continue the trivia contests with staff and turkey hunt planned for this year so far

Principal Report:
· Thank you to PTO for the water bottle station, waiting to be installed
· 10/9 PSATs for 9th, 10th, & 11th grades; 12th grade will be working on senior project assignment that day
· Administration focusing in on National Merit Students: trying to focus on why we don’t have any reaching that level
· 10/11: 8th grade visitation to the high school: historically proven higher retention rate of students when this visitation is done earlier in the school year
· 10/12-14 LINK trip; a nurse will be attending the year over the weekend (huge cost savings)
· Next PTO meeting 10/17 @ 6 pm in room A100B; library will still be under renovations; these renovations will net one additional classroom as well as place the CCAC’s offices together
· Graduation ceremony is changed to 1 pm (from 6 pm) and is anticipated to last 1 to 1 ½ hours long at Villanova; awards night is separate

PTO Report:
· Last school year for current board of Stacy McCauley, Tina Quinn, Sue D’Angelo & Wendy Fasbinder. Liz Chiliberti was introduced as the incoming President (2025/26 school year). 
· Stacy requested dates for breakfasts, lunches, etc. John will get back to her/ us.
· The 2025 Color Run was briefly discussed: getting a later date, etc. This is still open – no date was decided

Treasurer Report:
· Best shape we’ve been in at the beginning of the year in our tenor
· The categories in the sheet are pre-approved
· 2024/25 dues increased to $50
· PTO approved the Bandarama ad for 2024 
· Life skills program remaining to cover things such as prom, etc. so there is an amount there for kids who need assistance

Open questions:
Bathroom locks, conditions. John needs a list of locations.
Lunches: not much left at 3rd lunch; only one cashier to check out the students so lines can get lengthy.
Email sent out district-wide re: the $5 cost for all adults; $3 for students to enter all varsity sports events at the stadium was discussed. 





